
 

 

	
	
	
	
Operations:	

• We	responded	to	60	calls	in	September	
• September	19th:	Pactolus	fire	
• September	24th:	Mutual	Aid	structure	fire	in	Coal	Creek	
• September	25th:	responded	to	a	small	intentionally	set	wildland	fire	in	Kelly	Dahl	Campground	
• Tender	57	was	finaly	repaired.		Rosenbauer	and	SVI	engineers	were	able	to	truble	shoot	the	issue	

over	the	phone.		
 

Wildland: 
• After	Brush	56	returned	from	Black	Mountain	is	was	relisted	and	sent	to	the	Windy	Fire	in	

California.	The	first	crew	worked	16	days	(20	with	travel)	then	we	did	a	crew	swap.	It	is	scheduled	
to	be	there	till	the	22nd	or	23rd.		We	have	a	crew	ready	to	swap	again	if	needed.		

• No	current	fire	bans	within	our	district	
	
Administration:		

• Three	new	in-district	fire	fighters.	
• Applied	for	Alan	Green	Grant	requesting	$3,848	for	4	sets	of	dual-compliant	wildand/extrication	

gear	
• Will	be	applying	for	Fire	Fighter	Safety	and	Disease	Grant	requesting	6	sets	of	traditional	

firefighter	structure	coat	and	pants.	
• We	received	$5,550	from	HCA	to	purchase	traffic	safety	vests,	job-shirts	and	polos.	The	auxiliary	is	

going	to	re-reviewing	our	request	in	November	for	the	additional	requested	items.		
• We	have	requested	$25,000	from	Gilpin	County	for	mitigation	efforts	for	2022.		
• Weekly	COVID-19	rapid-testing	is	occurring	for	all	employees	(first	work	shift	each	week).		
• All	hands	meeting	November	19th,	the	board	will	be	serving	all	firefighters	
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Regular Meeting: October 14, 2021 


